CACCRAO EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, April 29, 2001

Palm Springs Hilton

Executive Board Room

Present:
Linda Harris, Kathleen Kyne, Margaret Ramey, Kathie Westerfield, Deborah Rio, Don Mast, Cassandra Ryan, Judy Pope, Judy Young, Hal Bateman, Alicia Terry, Mary Gill.

Welcome and Introductions

Mary Gill had some updates for us from the Chancellor’s office.  She issued a draft copy of the new FERPA release statement update—Ralph Black wanted the CACCRAO executive board’s input regarding the statement content and its appropriateness.  This statement would replace our current “release of directory information statement, which many colleges have on their admission’s application.”  After discussion, about the form’s purpose from the Chancellor’s office perspective, the board suggested the “statement” should define personal information, and specifically ask students if the institution could “release your name, and address to the UC and CSU system,” as that is the main purpose for the new statement. Board members were asked to review the form, share it with our home institution and get comments back to Mary Gill by May 7.  Mary was asked, “What is the timeframe for 2002-2003 to get the statement finished?”  A target date of August 2001 was discussed as appropriate as it will give all community colleges the needed time to program the new statement into our respective computer systems before the 2003 time limit.

Approval Minutes:

Motion to approve the minutes and seconded.  Approved by all.

Annual Conference

Conference notebooks were collated and stuffed last night and are now complete.

A history of the Robert Brown Award was discussed.  Past presidents, who are to solicit nominations, receive and tally ballots, and purchase the award, created the award initially.  Since we have not received notification of the recipient of this year’s award, the board should solicit participation of past presidents on the board for next year’s award early in the year.  

Elida Gonzalez took on the Robert Brown award process for this year.  Her mother became ill very suddenly and she will not be here.  The board is unsure of whether the process has been completed.  Linda will check with Stuart Wilcox or Gerry Fisher to see if she contacted one of them to present the award.  If she didn’t, next year we will hand out two awards.

Monday, April 30

Conference Agenda:

Bev Johnson will be down in the lobby at 8:30am to begin the registration process for the conference.  Registration will take place in the hotel lobby this year.  Vendors have been moved into a circular configuration around the same area.  Kathy Kyne & Margaret Ramey will determine where Card Integrators should set up to take pictures for nametags.  The board should all be there to help with the registration process and to help vendors set up.  Gerry Fisher is handing out the member directory on Tuesday, May 1, and will ask the membership for corrections.  Gerry will then make changes, print the new directory, and hand it out to the membership before they leave the conference.

First Timer Luncheon  

Linda will coordinate with Bev Johnson to place the First Timer invitations into the notebooks.  All board members should attend the First Timer Luncheon.  The VIPs this year will be Helen Simmons and Mary Gill.  The board will greet new members at the door.  We should spread out with the new members to help them feel welcome and comfortable.  Executive Board members will wear their ribbons indicating they are on the board attached to their conference name tags.

Opening Ceremonies 

The executive board should sit up front so that Linda Harris can introduce everyone. Linda will then turn the time over to Margaret so she can go over the conference agenda and take care of any housekeeping announcements necessary.  Linda will then introduce our Guest Speaker, Dana LaMon.  

Sock Hop Dinner--Dance

We have ordered balloons as table decorations, and we will set up three balloons per table.  Judy Pope and Judy Young will pick up the balloons.  Alisha Terry, Judy Pope, Judy Young, and Kathie Westerfield will set up the room prior to the dinner.  Margaret Ramey, Linda Harris, Debbie Rio & Kathie Westerfield will judge the dance contests.

Tuesday, May 1

Conference Sessions

We reviewed executive board facilitator assignments for each session and explained the associated duties.  We passed out nametags for conference presenters to session facilitators.  Debbie Rio will put up room assignment signs before each session.

CACCRAO Luncheon/Regional Meetings  

Linda Harris and Debbie Rio will put up regional representative signs before the luncheon.  Hal Bateman and Don Mast will help setup the room.  Session facilitators should remind the membership they will need to bring their meal tickets to the luncheon.  Board Members will greet people at the door.  Hopefully, the Robert Brown Award will be presented after lunch.  The board will then meet with their regions.

CACCRAO EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, May 2, 2001

Palm Springs Hilton

President’s Suite

Present:
Becky Millen, Gloria Garing, Kathy Kyne, Kathie Westerfield, Margaret Ramey, Alisha Terry, Joy Gadbois, Judy Pope, Deborah Rio.

Absent:
Cassandra Ryan, Sharon Combs, Judy Young, Don Mast, Linda Harris

Welcome

Margaret Ramey thanked outgoing regional representatives for all their hard work this year.  She then welcomed the new regional representatives to the board:  Cassandra Ryan, Regions 1 & 2 will serve for another year; Gloria Garing, Regions 3 & 4; Joy Gadbois, Regions 5 & 6; Sharon Combs, Regions 7 & 8, and Sharon Combs, Region 9 & 10.  Margaret explained that regional representatives from the previous year would pass on their notebooks to new representatives to ensure a seamless process.  

Future Board Meetings

Margaret stated that executive board meetings for the coming year will be focused and task orientated.  We will try to meet for a longer period of time during the day and will keep the meetings to four times per year, with the final meeting taking place at the annual conference site next year.  Tentative dates are:  First meeting in the south on Sept 13 & 14, second meeting in the north on Nov 15 & 16, third meeting in south on Feb 7 & 8 and final meeting at Harrah’s April 29 – May 1, 2002.

Regional Conferences

A brief discussion took place between outgoing and incoming regional representatives on how to start planning regional conferences for next year.  A suggestion was made for each new representative to set up regional e-mail distribution lists to communicate information in a timely fashion.  It was also explained that regional representatives should try to meet with their regional Chief Admissions & Records Officers (CAROs) once or twice during the year.
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